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ANNUAL REPORT – APRIL 2022 TO APRIL 2023
PLANNING COMMITTEE
By Cllr Andy Turner, Chairman of Planning

2022/23 saw business as usual for the Marden Parish Council’s Planning Committee. 

Face to face meetings being held in the Parish office twice monthly and occasionally in the Old School Room for some of our larger applications or where large numbers of the public wished to attend.
.
One of the main tasks of the Planning Committee this year has been formulating a response to Maidstone Borough Council for the Maidstone Local Plan Review. This has involved widespread discussion and I would like to thank all my colleagues, both on the Planning Committee and elsewhere, for attending meetings, seminars, and formal discussions. This has allowed the Parish Council to formulate detailed, informed and comprehensive responses on behalf of the Parish regarding this important review process. The sheer volume of information has been quite challenging at times, but I firmly believe your Parish Council has responded as thoroughly and as comprehensively as possible. This year will see the start of the Stage 2 Public hearings that are conducted by the Planning Inspector. Currently site allocation for Marden will be discussed on Thursday 18th May in person in the Town Hall.

The Marden Neighbourhood Plan review is still on going with members of the Parish reviewing and cross referencing any changes to the MBC’s emerging Local Plan and changes to the National Planning Policy Framework to see if the MNHP polices are still current and still in conformality with these two documents. 

This work is being carried out in line with MBC Local Plan review.  In May 2022 we held our first open day to kick start our MNHP review. Asking the Village about the Vison of Marden. It was fairly well attended and the Steering Group got some good feedback and suggestions. This work is ongoing and soon we will be asking for members of the community to come forward and help volunteer on delivering this vital document for the whole parish.

The other major task undertaken by the Planning Committee is reviewing and commenting on planning applications within the Parish. This year 115 planning applications have come before the Council, some of which have been controversial. I hope that all residents’ views have been considered - we endeavour to listen to all concerns in formulating a response to the Borough.

As always, I would like to thank my fellow Councillors on the Planning Committee, who bring passion and drive to do the very best for their community. These Councillors bring a vast array of knowledge and skills to all meetings. In particular, I would like to thank the Parish Clerk, Alison Hooker. It is not an easy job translating a range of Councillor comments into a coherent and concise format. I know that Ali puts in a huge amount of preparation time, and for this we should all be grateful.
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